#### **JANUARY 2018**



# St. Cloud Heritage Quilters

www.stcloudheritagequiltersofmn.com

## Next Meeting: January 4, 2018

Love of Christ Lutheran Church 1971 Pine Cone Road S. St. Cloud, MN 56303

<u>Click here</u> for directions

7:00 P.M



President
Sandy Anderson
northwoodsandy@gmail.com

See the Quilt Guild calendar on page 6.

It's time to **renew your membership** in the St.
Cloud Heritage Quilters
for 2018. Fill out the form
attached with this
newsletter and mail it or
bring it to the guild
meeting. Thanks for your
continued support of the
guild.

## PRESIDENT'S COLUMN

**Sandy Anderson** 



#### SEASON'S GREETINGS

As I write this on a snowy day in December, I wonder where 2017 went. I hope everyone is enjoying their quilting on these cold snowy days. I would like to introduce myself as your new President for 2018. I'm Sandy Anderson and I joined SCHQ two years ago. I moved from St. Paul to St. Cloud, five years ago with my husband to be near my daughter, who helped me with his care. After he passed away in 2015, I needed to make some friends if I was to stay in St. Cloud. What better place than St. Cloud Heritage Quilters! It's a great group of people and I'm happy to be part of them.

When Terri Bahn asked for help with the programs for 2017, I offered my services. Little did I know I was signing up to be "the" program chair. However, through Terri Bahn's great leadership and many others who have passed on great suggestions for program speakers, I was able to fill the months for 2018 with interesting and professional speakers. I still have a few months to fill, partly due to my inexperience with the area and quilt designers,

We have a great speaker for January 2018. Anne Tiller will show us her Pieceful Quilts Trunk Show and tell us about her creative process. Hope to see many of you there.

Contact Sandy Anderson northwoodsandy@gmail.com

#### From Our Past President

#### Terri Bahn

I can't begin to tell you how thankful I am to belong to SCHQ and to have been your President this past year. We have so many talented, hard-working, fun, and wonderful women and men that make up our group. It's nice to know people who not only share the love of quilting, sewing, and creating, but who can also be there to support you through good and bad times.

We had a wonderful potluck party and will start our new year with Sandy as our President. We need a couple of people to volunteer as our Program Chair/s. We also need a special events person, historian, and the Quilt Show Chair/s. We have many experienced members that have held these positions and can answer questions or help you if you need it, so please email me or call me if you can serve in one of these positions.

See you all at the January Meeting. Have a safe holiday.

Terri Bahn terri.bahn@gmail.com

#### **PROGRAMS**

## **Sandy Anderson**

Join us for the January 4<sup>th</sup> guild meeting to hear St. Paul Quilter, **Anne Tiller**, talk about her creative process and present her Pieceful Quilts trunk show.



Contact Sandy Anderson northwoodsandy@gmail.com

ST. CLOUD HERITAGE QUILTERS PAGE 3

## **QUILT SHOW 2017**

## Cindy Kleve and Sandy Keller

This is a condensed version of the Quilt Show treasurer's report.

# **2017 Quilt Show Profit and Loss Summary**

Prepared: 12/19/2017

	Profit & Loss Summary	Checking Balance
Beginning Checking Account Balance:		5.86
Transfer of Seed Money from Guild CD Account		5,067.88
INCOME:		
Admissions	7,317.10	
Baskets and Small Quilts	1,721.00	
Quilt Appraisals	1,550.00	
Raffle Tickets	6,505.00	
Vendors	4,875.00	
Total Income	21,968.10	
EXPENSES:		
Admissions	0.00	
Appraisals	1,550.00	
Baskets and Small Quilts	38.62	
Display	6,342.98	
General Show	4,679.69	
Publicity	1,283.49	
Raffle Quilt	705.11	
Registration	134.38	
Ribbons	212.22	
Treasurer	38.76	
Vendors	336.75	
Volunteers	534.24	
Total Expenses	15,856.24	
Quilt Show Profit		6,111.86
Transfer of Quilt Show Profit to Guild Account		(5,617.72)
Transfer of Seed Money to Guild Savings Account		(5,067.88)
Ending Checking Account Balance*		500.00
*To cover one outstanding invoice for publicity and		
maintain active balance in the account		

Contact Marie Zaczkowski marie.zaczkowski@gmail.com

## Service Projects - 2018

### Elaine Randall, Sandi Abraham & Helen Manion

Starting in 2018, Elaine Randall, Sandi Abraham and Helen Manion will be the Service Projects team. We plan on continuing with the previous projects. If there are questions or suggestions for new projects, please feel free to contact any of us. We are excited about being the bridge from our quilting guild to the community. (Phone numbers for Elaine, Sandi and Helen can be found on the mailing page attached with the newsletter.)

## Service Projects - 2017

#### Jean Euteneuer

Thank you so much St. Cloud Heritage Quilters. Because of your generosity **we donated 43 quilts with dolls or stuffed animals to Toys for Tots 2017**. And we also donated 9 quilts to Pockets of Hope and one to Anna Marie's Shelter. It has been great working with this group and partnering with several other community organizations. Hope we brightened days for many this year.

Jean Euteneuer <a href="mailto:eutenkev@gmail.com">eutenkev@gmail.com</a>





SUNSHINE Pat Gerchy

If you know a guild member in need of a little sunshine, please call me (Pat's phone number can be found on the mailing page attached with this newsletter) and if no answer leave a message or email me.

Contact Pat Gerchy patgerchy@charter.net

## **Small Groups 2017**

## **Peggy Aschenbrenner**

A huge "thank you" to all the creative people who joined and participated in Small Groups through the St. Cloud Heritage Quilters for 2017. We had a blast and we all were "kept in stitches". A big "thank you" to Sarah Howard for helping me out during the year and for facilitating the Wooly Brights group. Thank you also to Bev Radich, Marlyn Anderson, and participants for supporting the Featherweight Club and Undercolor Club.

Another huge "thank you" to Karen Cyson for taking on Small groups for 2018 for the guild. Please let Karen know of any ideas for new groups and what groups you would like to see continue for next year. Thanks to everyone who participated! Without you, we could not have all these wonderful groups.

#### TREASURER'S REPORT

## **Mary Proell**

\$0.00

#### **December Report**

Expenses

Income

**TOTAL EXPENSES** \$27.25 Birthday Money \$635.00 Membership TOTAL INCOME \$662.25

Ending Balance

\$8,398.02

Contact Mary Proell xrayproell@hotmail.com

#### Marie Zaczkowski **NEWSLETTER**

Anyone is welcome to put an article in the newsletter. The deadline for receipt of articles to appear in the February 2018 newsletter is **January 12<sup>th</sup>**. The guild also accepts ads. Contact me for advertising rates and requirements.

Articles and ads should be sent to me at marie.zaczkowski@gmail.com.

### ST. CLOUD HERITAGE QUILT GUILD CALENDAR

Remember to bring your 2018 membership card and wear your name tag at the meetings. Bring your show and tell items, birthday fabric/gift, \$ for birthday fabric/gift, finished service projects and any library books that need to be returned.

#### 2018

- Jan. 4 -- Board Meeting, 6:00; Guild Meeting, 7:00 **Anne Tiller** showing her creative process
- Feb. 1 -- Board Meeting, 6:00; Guild Meeting, 7:00 The regular meeting location at Love of Christ Church is not available. Watch the newsletter for information on the meeting location.
- March 1 -- Board Meeting, 6:00; Guild Meeting, 7:00 **Rita Nau** former shop owner in Gibbon, MN will show us some new tools
- April 5 -- Board Meeting, 6:00; Guild Meeting, 7:00 **Janelle Johnson** from Old Creamery Quilt shop in Randall Trunk Show
- May 3 -- Board Meeting, 6:00; Guild Meeting, 7:00 **Margo Krager**, Northfield, MN Reproduction Fabrics 1775-1950